
 

                                                                                                                                    

 

Treasury Division 

 

NOTICE 
 

 

 

The Pensions Management Branch, Treasury Division, would like to thank 

the 26,743 (82.5%) of our pensioners who took the time to submit your PINs 

to us. Due to your co-operation, you are no longer required to submit a Life 
Certificate to this Division with effect from October 2019.  

From now on, Life Certificates will only be sent to Government 
Pensioners, if:  

 The Pensions Branch is not in receipt of your PIN from your 

computerised Trinidad and Tobago Birth Certificate; 

  

 You are not in possession of a computerised, Trinidad and Tobago 

Birth Certificate;  

 

 You reside abroad or your last Life Certificate, was attested to abroad. 

 

For those of you who have not yet submitted a copy of your computerised 

Trinidad and Tobago Birth Certificate as requested and wish to benefit from 

this new system, we urge you to submit a copy along with your completed 

Life Certificate by October 31, 2019. 

 
For further information kindly contact the Treasury Division at 223-2941. 

                                                                                                                                         

                                                                                                                                         CATHERINE LABAN 

                                                                          COMPTROLLER OF ACCOUNTS 
 

ATTENTION: GOVERNMENT PENSIONERS 


